
North Hills Civic Association  

Minutes of the Annual Meeting held at Mt. Pleasant High School 

April 11, 2018 

 
 
In the absence of President Mary Anne Korant, Secretary John Stevenson opened the meeting at 

7:00 p.m. and introduced officers and board members. 17 residents signed the attendance list.  

Minutes of the April 20, 2017 meeting were approved. 

  

Treasurer Maureen Bower reported that the Association had a bank account ending balance of 

$21,762.40 as of April 10, 2018. Dues collected in 2018 were $3642.00. The Association paid 

$775.00 for snow removal which will have no DelDOT reimbursement two snow removals of 

$950 each that should receive partial DelDOT reimbursement. The bank statements and 

transaction history for fiscal year 2018 were reviewed by Gary Johnston. The Board 

recommended that dues remain at current rates to rebuild the Association's ability to respond to 

snow removal. The members present voted unanimously to retain the annual dues of $35 for 

residents on streets plowed by the Association and $8 for others. 

 

New Officers Elected 
As a volunteer organization, nominations were taken from the floor for elected offices. Teri 

Lovell was elected to serve as President and John Stevenson to serve as Secretary through April 

2020. Kate Anderson, Ruth Ann Christophersen and Marylyn Green were elected as trustees to 

two year terms and Allison McCowan was elected to fill the Vice Presidential vacancy for one 

year.  

 

Community Issues Discussed 

Expansion of the Port of Wilmington is being monitored by NHCA. 
Trucks using Marsh Road (which is only allowed for local deliveries) remains a concern. 
The temporary closure of Lore Avenue by DelDOT.  
Delaware Solid Waste Authority event in April (shredding, electronic waste, etc.) 
Coordination of trash hauling. 
Bringhurst Woods/quarry area/sewer remediation plans. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm.  


